
We open on the top of a skyscraper that towers high over many 
other skyscrapers. A bright orange, muscular humanoid cat. He 

walks forward and claims a ruby colored katana.  
 

HURRICANE 
Heh. It's like taking candy from a kitten. 

 
FROST 

That may be true. But a responsible parent keeps their kitten 
close.  

 
A white cat with blue eyes is standing behind Hurricane, along 

with several other black cats dressed in ninja outfits.  
 

FROST 
That katana belongs to the Calico Clan. A stray like you isn’t 

worthy enough to wield it.  
 

HURRICANE 
Whos fault is it that I’m a stray now? 

 
FROST 

Certainly not mine. The Siamese clan hired me to keep that sword 
safe. They will think you are working for the Bengal clan, and 
attack. If you leave here, you could end up starting an all out 
war between clans. So put the sword back, before you destroy us 

all.  
 

HURRICANE 
Lord Smokey isn’t that stupid, besides, he couldn’t order an 
attack like that without the approval of the clan elders. But 
what is gonna happen is this; They’re gonna fire the mercenary 

they hired to protect that katana, and that means you. I 
consider it revenge, after you got me kicked out of my Clan. 

 
FROST 

That may be true, but there's a problem with your plan. My men 
and I aren’t going to let you leave this place alive. 

 
All the other cats draw their swords in unison. Hurricane takes 
out a rusty looking katana, and wields it along with the ruby 

one. Hurricane charges and cuts down one of the ninja cats, then 
blocks the strike of another one before countering.  

 
 



HURRICANE 
Is that the best you- HISSSSS! 

 
Hurricane leaps out of the way of a blue colored chain with a 

cucumber on the end. 
 

FROST 
I have mastered the art of the toxic plant known as the 

cucumber. Give it up now Hurricane. 
 

Hurricane leaps downward and slashes at Frost. Frost pulls the 
sword out of the way with the chain and kicks Hurricane in the 

face.  
 

HURRICANE 
Hiiss! 

 
FROST 

Your pitiful cries for help will not save you now. 
 

Hurricane sheaths the ruby sword and uses the rusty looking one. 
As the other cats come at him, he fights them off, having a much 
easier time of it then before. He manages to take out all the 

cats except for Frost.  
 

HURRICANE 
Not too bad if I do- WHAT!? 

 
Frost is holding the ruby katana. He stole it during the battle 

without Hurricane noticing. 
 

FROST 
Until we meet again, Hurricane. I pray that day never comes.  

 
Frost leaps over the edge of the building, and Hurricane quickly 
follows suit. Frost grabs a hold of a nearby window and pulls 
himself inside. Hurricane sees this and jams the rusted Katana 
into the building and uses it to stop his fall. He cuts through 
the same window on the way down. He then goes inside and goes to 

catch Frost.  
 

HURRICANE 
Come back here and fight me like a Tom! 

 



Frost sends the chain at Hurricane, who dodges it and cuts the 
cucumber off at the end. He catches up to Frost and tackles him 

to the ground. He and Frost wrestle over the Ruby Katana. 
 

FROST 
Let go of that blade you idiot! You don’t know the kind of power 

it has! 
 

HURRICANE​
As a matter of fact, I know exactly what it does! This! 

 
Hurricane presses a button near the handle of a Katana. He shuts 

his eyes as a red dot appears on the floor. 
 

FROST 
N-no. Must resist… 

 
HURRICANE 

That's the power of the ruby blade. A mind control weapon, 
banned millions of years ago. 

 
FROST 

You idiot, turn this off before you kill us both! 
 

HURRICANE 
You killed my family. Apologize and maybe I won’t send you out 

the window.  
 

FROST 
They got what they deserved. If I could do it all over again, I 

would send flying out that window all over again. 
 

HURRICANE 
Wrong answer! 

 
Hurricane presses a few more buttons, and four red light dots 

are shone onto a window. 
 

FROST 
N-no. I can’t… AAAHHH! 

 
Frost charges at the red lights and crashes through the window 
to try and get them. He leaps out of the building, falling to 
his death. Hurricane turns the lights off and puts the Ruby 

Katana away.  



 
HURRICANE 

Right then. That's one member of the Blackwell gang down. Five 
to go.  

 
Hurricane crosses Frosts name off a crumpled up list, and then 
stuffs it into his pocket. Hurricane walks over to the elevator, 

then takes it to the ground floor.  
 

END SCENE. 
 
 


